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Upcoming Rink Events 
 

 

March 5 –Youth Bonspiel 
Draws start at 9 am 

 

March 7 –Minispiel 
Draws start at 9:30 am 

 

March 12—Winter Family Fun Day 
Activities start at 10 am 

Please Join Us for a 
 

Celebration of Life 
In memory or 

 

Len Gavin 
 

Service followed by lunch 
 

Saturday, April 8 @ 2:00 pm 
 

Lower Auditorium 
Main Street, Maryfield 

 

We would love for you to join us and 
 share your stories and memories of dad. 



BUSINESS 
Marlee Swallow - Massage Therapy open at 

Purity Beauty Spa, Redvers on Mon. and Tues. & 
Hats Off in Maryfield on Wed. and Fri.   CALL 
Marlee Swallow @ 1-306-646-7726.  

AJ’S Garage                           306-646-4949  
39 Railway Ave, Fairlight 
Light duty mechanical work such as oil changes, 
engine diagnostics and resets, brakes, ball joints, 
shocks, tie-rod ends, alternators, starters, tire repair 
and change.   $68 oil change for conventional gas 
vehicle up to 6 L standard oil; Synthetic and semi-
synthetic extra; Diesels starting at $120 . 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
TOPS meets every Thursday at 3 p.m. at the 

Seniors’ Harmony Center, 206 Main Street, 

Maryfield.  Everyone Welcome! 

THANK YOU 
I’d like to say a huge thank you to the Ryerson 
Community Club for the farewell gift of a year’s 
subscription to the Maryfield Community Newsletter.   It 
is very much appreciated and a great way to keep in 
touch with what’s happening in the Maryfield area. 
Henry and I loved the farm and being a part of the 
Ryerson community.  Please stop in for a visit anytime 
you are in Wawota. 

Joan Fowler 
We know this is long overdue but Delbert & I would like 
to thank you all for your care and concern after our house 
fire in Oct. /2021.  We thank many for your generosity  
in monetary gifts and household items.  It all helped so 
much.  We thank Gilbert & Margaret Penner for offering 
us their home where we stayed for a week while trying to 
get organized.  Also Danny & Linda Roberts for their 
offer of a place to live so soon after the fire.  Thanks also 
to Murray & Jean Taylor.  Your house fit our needs 
perfectly.  On January 21st we moved back to the farm 
and into our new home and want each and everyone of 
you to know that you're welcome to stop by for a visit. 

Delbert & Elfriede Thiessen 
I want to thank everyone who helped me and gave me 
rides while I didn’t have a running car.  You know who 
you are.  I am really lucky to live in a Village with such 
caring people.  A special thank you to my neighbours.  
May God bless you all.                                     Charlotte 

HELP WANTED 
Lincoln Farm Supply Ltd. Maryfield Is looking to hire 
a labourer for the spring seeding season, possibly 
longer. Duties include unloading fertilizer trucks, 
loading seed and chemical, hauling anhydrous 
tanks, keeping shops and yard clean.  Must hold a 
valid driver’s licence and be able to work some 
weekends. Wage is dependant on experience. 
Contact Chris @ 646-7661. 

MARYFIELD HOUSING 
 is looking for 

A CASUAL MAINTENANCE PERSON 
 

DUTIES INCLUDE: 
• CRAWL SPACE INSPECTIONS – 

CHANGING FILTERS, GREASING 
BEARINGS, ETC. 

• DUTIES DIRECTED BY THE  MANAGER 
SUCH AS MINOR REPAIRS, REPLAC-
ING THERMOSTATES, CLEARING ICE 
BUILD UP ON THE FURNACE EX-
HAUST 

• TROUBLESHOOTING ELECTRICAL OR 
PLUMBING ISSUES 

 

GENERALLY, 15-30 HOURS EVERY 
     THREE MONTHS 
CURRENTLY PAYING $20 PER HOUR 
 

For more information please contact: 
Anna Macksymchuk at 
House – 306-646-2160 

Cell Phone – 306-646-7891 



MARYFIELD PRIMARY HEALTH CLINIC 
  MONDAY: 8:00-12:00; HOURS EXTENDED ON DOCTOR CLINIC MONDAYS                             

TUESDAY-FRIDAY 8:00-4:00 NURSE PRACTITIONER 
233 MAIN STREET 
(306) 646-2133 

DID YOU MISS OUR VACCINE CLINICS? IT IS NOT TOO LATE TO GET 
YOUR SHOTS! We will have vaccines on hand through the winter months.   

Give us a call and we can schedule you for your vaccinations. 

Public Health Clinic Wednesday, March 1, 2023.  
Dr. Van Der Merwe clinics Monday March 6, 13, 27, 2023. 
Diabetic /Nutrition clinic Wednesday, March 22, 2023. 

PRESCRIPTION RENEWALS  
Please call to book an appointment to have your prescriptions renewed a few weeks before your medication will run 
out. We often have a two-week wait for an appointment. On your prescription bottle, there will be a number beside 
“REFILLS”. This is how many refills you have remaining.  Please note that an appointment time must be set aside 
for your prescription renewal requests, even with a telephone appointment.  

MARYFIELD FOOD PANTRY  
This service is intended to assist individuals and families for a short term, while they are getting their situation under 
control. It is not intended as a long-term plan.  
 
Please call (306) 646-4470 and leave a message containing your name, address, and a contact number. Messages are 
checked monthly. For immediate assistance, please call the clinic @ (306) 646-2133.  All services provided are 
strictly confidential.  

Have you borrowed some equipment from the Clinic and are no longer using it.  Now is a great time to return it for 

someone else to borrow.  There is always a need for walkers, toilet arms, toilet seats, crutches, canes, shower seats 

and nebulizers. 

Health Promotion in March 
 
March is Nutrition Month - Dietitians work across all areas of food and nutrition, on the 
front line and in leadership roles to address the nutritional needs and challenges of the many 
varied and unique communities they serve. 
 

March is Colorectal Cancer Awareness Month - Become familiar with common colorectal 
cancer signs and symptoms. If you notice any symptoms, be sure to inform your doctor as 
soon as possible. When caught early, colorectal cancer is highly treatable. 

 





MARYFIELD  
ST. ANDREW’S UNITED CHURCH 

 

Church Services in Mar:  11:30 am 
Church Services in Apr:  9:30 am 

    Bible Study at the Haven every Thurs @ 10 am 
Sunday School during church service. 

 

 

Mar 16 Local board meeting:  4 pm 
Mar 19 No church service at Maryfield 
Mar 19 Joint Church Service at Wawota:  11 am 
 

I pray that God the source of hope will fill you with 
joy and peace because you trust in Him.  Romans 
15:13 
 

If you need a minister or more information, please 
contact Roy Bortolotto @ 736-7162. 
 

St. Andrew’s United Church Website:    
www.crossroadsunited.org 

Maryfield District Lions 
Birthday Calendars have arrived! 

 

There are a very few extras.   
If you are interested, contact Lion Rob Hill 

to get one.  $15/calendar. 



MARYFIELD LIBRARY 
 

Box 160 Maryfield, SK   
306-646-2148 

maryfield@southeast.lib.sk.ca 
 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK AND TWITTER 
 

OPEN HOURS:  TUESDAY:           9 a.m. - 12 Noon  
                             12:30 - 3:30 p.m.                  

           WEDNESDAY:           2:30 - 6:30 p.m.  
 

CRIBBAGE:  Wednesday, March 8 1:30 p.m. 
 

YARN CLUB:  Wednesday March 8 2:30 p.m. 
 

LEPRECHAUN STORY & ART PROJECT:  
Wednesday March 15 2:30 p.m. 
 

LEGO CLUB:  Wednesday March 15 3:30 p.m. 
 

ADULT PAINT-A-ROCK ACTIVITY:  Tuesday 
March 21 2 p.m. 
 

BOOK CLUB:  Tuesday March 28 3:30 p.m.  The 
book The Princess Bride is available at the library.  
Read it at home and come on the 28

th
 for a discus-

sion about the book. 
 

DID YOU KNOW...  “Rail is the most efficient way to 
transport goods when it comes to the amount of energy 
required per ton of cargo?   If you look at a convoy of 
trucks rolling down the highway, each unit has its own 
engine and the load is supported by eighteen wheels 
mounted on soft rubber tires made from fossil fuels and 
likely to wear out within a year.  The soft tires present a 
lot of rolling resistance with the asphalt highway, also 
made from fossil fuels, that must be constantly repaired 
and resurfaced.  A train can pull more than a hundred 
cars with two or three engines that use steel wheels run-
ning on steel rails with very little rolling resistance.  
Trains are up to six times more fuel efficient per ton of 
load than trucks and emit a similar amount less carbon. 
 

Cars emit roughly 192 grams of carbon per passenger 
kilometre while diesel passenger trains emit 41 grams 
and an electrified train only 4 grams.”   Excerpt from 
Bob McDonald’s book The Future is Now.   

HELP WANTED 
SUNRISE VILLA, MARYFIELD, SK 

 

Sunrise Villa is looking to hire part-time support 
workers, casual help for cook and housekeeping.  
There are four 6-hour shifts in a 24-hour period. 
 

Please apply by sending a resume to Sunrise Villa 
by mail, fax or email or call the Villa, 306-646-4988. 
Mail  -  PO Box 340, Maryfield, SK  S0G 3K0 
Fax— 306-646-4934 
Email  -  svilla@sasktel.net 
 

Only successful candidates will be called for an  
interview. 



Call now to book all of  your cattle 
handling equipment for this winter.  

 306-616-3605 

HUNTER SAFETY 
 

Anyone age 11 and up inter-
ested in taking the Hunter 
Safety Course this spring?  
Call Bob Thiessen @ 646-
2060 or text 1-306-434-6660 

THANK YOU  
FAIRWAY SALES 

 

Maryfield Rec Board would like to 
say a huge thank you to Brad Metz 
at Fairway Sales.  It was time to re-
place the stove at the rink and Brad 
was contacted to see if he could get 
one ordered in.  He not only got it 
in; he donated a brand-new range 
to the rink kitchen.  Our only cost 
was the taxes.  Thank you Fairway 
Sales for your generosity and sup-
port of our rink.   



News From Maryfield School 
Well, we blinked and suddenly February is over! 
Our grade 10-12 staff and students have settled 
nicely into their semester 2 courses this month. A 
slight internet hiccup at the school in February had 
both staff and students switching things up and go-
ing “old school”. It was a fun change, but we are all 
looking forward to systems being back online after 
the February Break.  
 

Our graduating students will be running the pan-
cake breakfast which will take place before the Fire 
Dept. Skidoo Derby on March 4. This year’s gradu-
ating class will consist of Brett Naylen, Callie 
Naylen, Hunter Olson, Landon Retzlaff, and Logan 
Stadnyk. They will be fundraising to help cover 
some of the costs associated with their event on 
June 17.  
 

The Canadian Curling Association has once again 
funded a wonderful program that enabled our 
Grade 3-7 students to learn many valuable lessons 
about the sport. Barb Swallow, Janet Lemon, 
Randy O’Greysik, and many guest coaches worked 
with our students to build their curling skills and 
strategy. They wrapped up the program with a short 
game during their last session on February 16

th
. 

Thank you to everyone who helped with this pro-
gram! In addition to this, Barb Swallow has also 
been busy coaching our junior mixed curlers, and 
we truly appreciate all of the hard work that she 
puts into working with our students. Thank you!  
 

On March 7, students from Kola will be joining our 
Grade 1-5 students to partake in the annual Mini 
Spiel! This exciting full day of athletics will take 
place at the rink and is a great way to foster a won-
derful sense of community spirit. The SCC will be 
running the kitchen for this event, but due to the 
busy nature of the event they will need help in order 
to make sure that things go smoothly. Parents of 
Grade 1-5 students should watch their email for a 
request for volunteers. If any other members of the 
community or parents of older students would like 
to help us in the kitchen as well, call me or mes-
sage and I would love to help you to sign up!  
 

Our school is also preparing for our annual 
Ski Trip to Asessippi on March 24

th
. Parents 

should expect to see forms coming home at 
the beginning of March. If any members of 
the community would like to join us for a fun 
and affordable day of winter fun at the 
school rate, please contact the school or 
stop by to pick up the forms. We will need to 
have all forms back in by March 14

th
 in order 

to meet the deadlines that the ski hill gives us.  

Upcoming Dates: 
March 2 – Pink Shirt Day 
March 4 – Pancake Breakfast Grad Fundraiser 
March 6 – SCC Meeting – 7PM in Library 
March 7 – Mini Spiel 
March 10 – SCC Dance 
March 17 – PD Day – No School 
March 24 – Ski Trip 
 

As always, keep an eye on the school Facebook 
and Instagram pages for updates on everything that 
is happening at the 
school!  
 

Petina Cook 

Principal 
Maryfield School 
Box 400 
Maryfield, SK   S0G 3K0 
Phone: 306-646-2166 
Cell: 306-581-7545 





Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

March 25th is the deadline for the next newsletter.   
Drop off items to  Maryfield Corner Store or   

email Barb at bswallow@sasktel.net 

Newsletter Advertising Prices  
 

 

$2   -  classified ad                     $20 -  2” by 4” boxed ad     
 

$25  -   ¼ page       $50  -   ½ page        $75 -   full page 

GARBAGE  

RM Meeting 
1 pm 

Adult  
Paint A 
Rock 

Lego 

March 2023 

RECYCLE 

GARBAGE  

Awana Club 

Village Council 
Meeting 7 pm 

Newsletter   Due 

Diabetic / 
Nutrition 

Clinic 
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Clinic 

Auditorium 
Meeting 7 pm 

SCC  Meeting 
7 p.m. 

Dr. Van 

Dr. Van 

Dr. Van 

GARBAGE  

Snowhill 
Work 
Bee 

Playschool 
Steak 
Night 

Fundraiser 

Snowmobile 
Rally 

Wine & 
Paint 
Night 

Freezer/Meal 
Prep Class 

Lions Meeting 

Villa Board 
Meeting 7 pm 

Garden 
Planning & 

Seed Starting 

Lions Minispiel 

RECYCLE 

Trivia Night 
at the 

Arlington 

Rec Volleyball 

Book Club 

Winter  
Photography/
Reel Contest 

Deadline Youth Bonspiel 

Cribbage 
Yarn Club 

Awana Club 

Awana Club 

LEPRECHAUN 
STORY & ART  

PROJECT 



Maryfield Auditorium March 2023 

  
 Regular Admission:   Adults: $7.00     Students: $6.00      Children: $4.00  

Showtime: 8 PM                        Doors open at: 7:30 PM       Wheelchair Accessible        

 

Friday, Mar 3 & Saturday, Mar 4 

Avatar: The Way of Water                  193 min 

Starring: Sam Worthington, Zoe Saldana                                         Rated PG Violence, Course Language, Nudity 
Genre(s): Action, Adventure, Fantasy 

Jake Sully lives with his newfound family formed on the extrasolar moon Pandora. Once a familiar threat 
returns to finish what was previously started, Jake must work with Neytiri and the army of the Na'vi race 
to protect their home. 
 

 
Friday, Mar 10 & Saturday, Mar 11 

80 for Brady               99 min   
Starring: Lily Tomlin, Jane Fonda            Rated PG Coarse & Sexual Language 
Genre(s): Comedy, Drama, Sport                   
The movie is inspired by the true story of 4 best friends and New England Patriots fans who take a  
life-changing trip to Super Bowl LI to see their hero Tom Brady play, and the chaos that ensues as they 
navigate the wilds of the biggest sporting event in the country.  

 
 
Friday, Mar 17 & Saturday, Mar 18  

Marlowe                        110 min        
Starring: Liam Neeson, Diane Kruger                                                       Rated 14A Violence 

Genre(s): Crime, Mystery, Thriller 

In late 1930's Bay City, a brooding, down on his luck detective is hired to find the ex -lover of a  

glamorous heiress. 
 

 
Friday, Mar 24 & Saturday, Mar 25 
Magic Mike’s Last Dance                         113 min        
Starring: Jemelia George, Channing Tatum                                    Rated PG Course Language & Sexual Content 

Genre(s): Comedy, Drama 

Mike takes to the stage again, following a business deal that went bust, leaving him broke and taking 

bartender gigs in Florida. Mike heads to London with a wealthy socialite who lures him with an offer he 

can't refuse. 
 

 
Friday, Mar 31 & Saturday, April 1 

Living                        103 min        
Starring: Bill Nighy, Aimee Lou Wood                                                                                 Rated G 
Genre(s):  Drama 

In 1950s London, a humorless civil servant decides to take time off work to experience life after  

receiving a grim diagnosis. 
 

 

 

                          SMOKIN’ TOKENS 
$20/token per month      3rd Friday of the month@7:00pm 

Get your token from any of the Maryfield Auditorium Committee members 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAMQjRw&url=http://www.iconarchive.com/tag/facebook&ei=0_I3Va2DA8basASb74CIDg&psig=AFQjCNFCVtNveYxEiFKWcgm7KCJZa7A0Og&ust=1429816403107773


 SASK LOTTERIES  
COMMUNITY GRANT  

Each year funding is available through 
Saskatchewan Lotteries.  The funding 
amount is based on a per capita 
amount, for the populations of the Vil-
lage of Maryfield, the Village of Fairlight, 
the RM of Maryfield and the RM of Wal-
pole.  The program is designed to pro-
vide funding for sport, culture and recre-
ation programs and is administered 
through the Maryfield Recreation Board. 
 

The Recreation Board then disperses 
the money to local groups and clubs 
(some via kitchen convening).  A follow-
up report must be prepared for the Sas-
katchewan Lotteries Community Grant.  
The follow-up report includes receipts 
for eligible expenditures. 
 

Organizations that wish to receive grant 
money can contact Pauline Lincoln, 
Maryfield Rec. Board treasurer, for infor-
mation on allowable expenses.  Projects 
and related expenses must have oc-
curred between April 1, 2022 and March 
31, 2023.  
Call/text Pauline at 306-646-7691 or 
email paulinelincoln8@gmail.com.   



SCC News 
    “Engaging the community in the learning and 

well-being of our youth.” Hello from the School 

Community Council! This year’s council members 

are Ashley Clark (chair), Jaida Adamson (vice 

chair), Ana Gray (secretary/ treasurer), Miryha 

Retzlaff, Lisa Pahl, Cherrie Naylen, Sarah Romanik, 

Sherry Retzlaff (teacher representative) and Petina 

Cook (principal).  

     We started off February working in the rink 

kitchen for Junior Mixed School Districts on Febru-

ary 10th and 11th. Maryfield placed a respectable 2nd. 

Nicely done, curlers! Thank you everyone who 

picked up a kitchen shift and/or donated food. The 

kiddos ate all the treats in one day so we had to or-

ganize for more food. Thank you to the people who 

responded on short notice.  

     February 13th to 17th was Teacher Appreciation 

Week. We bought and prepared the ingredients for 

build-your-own Chicken Caesar wraps for the 

teachers on February 14th. On February 17th, we had 

cupcakes brought in. Thank you to Sarah Van 

Eaton (Van Eaton Cakes) for donating and deliver-

ing the cupcakes.  

     On February 17th, we prepared a Grilled Cheese 

and veggies hot lunch. We are looking for hot 

lunch ideas. Students and parents, if you have any 

ideas, please send them our way.  

     On March 10th, we are having our annual K to 5 

Family Dance from 6:30 to 8:30. We would like to 

invite the playschool kids and their families to join 

us so they can see their new school before they start 

in the fall.  

     This year we are hosting two dances! Also on 

March 10th, we are hosting a Grades 6 to 8 Dance 

from 8:30 to 10:30. If you would be interested in 

chaperoning for this dance, let a member of the 

SCC know. Thanks in advance.  

     If you would like to get involved with the SCC, 

we meet the first school day Monday of the month. 

New members are welcome! 

     Alternatively, if you would like to join our vol-

unteer bank (no meetings required) please let an 

SEEDA JUNIOR MIXED PLAYDOWN 
Maryfield Rink was a bustling place Friday, Febru-
ary 10 and Saturday, February 11, as eight junior 
mixed teams from the South East Cornerstone 
Public School Division took to the ice for their dis-
trict playoff.  Friday saw the teams play three 6-end 
games in two pools of 4.  Based on their win-loss 
record and their SBTRS (Skill Based Test Ranking 
System) points, the teams were ranked and placed 
in a double knock draw on Saturday.  Teams were 
assured of two or three games in the Saturday 
draw.  The two-day event gave the young curlers 
an opportunity to practice their skills in game situa-
tions.  Great fun was had by all.  They were tired 
by the end of the 2-day event but a good 
tired.  There were lots of great shots made; and a 
few not-so-great shots, but that’s how the game 
rolls for even the best of curlers.  The playdown 
provided opportunity for the young curlers to put 
their knowledge of the strategy of the game to the 
test.  Coaches could talk strategy with their teams 
during time-outs and the third end break.  The curl-
ers put their skills to the test, developed their strat-
egy, made some great connections with other 
youth in the district and most importantly, learned 
the importance of teamwork, positive feedback and 
sportsmanship. 
 

Moosomin was the gold medal winner, defeating 
Maryfield in the A Event Final.  Wawota A team de-
feated Wawota B team in the 3-4 game.  Carievale 
took 5

th
 place, defeating Gordon F Kells.  Other 

teams competing in the event were Lyndale from 
Oungre and Alameda. 
 

It was wonderful to see so many parents, grand-
parents, neighbours and friends out to watch the 
young curlers. 

SCC member know and you’ll be added to the list. 

We periodically call on our volunteer bank for extra 

help in the school and for community events. We 

really appreciate the extra hands.  

     Our next meeting is March 6 at 7 pm in the 

school library.   



MARYFIELD DIST. LIONS 
HOCKEY POOL WINNERS 

 

Jan 31 
Jerry Low 
Larry Greenbank 
June Radke 
Ed Magotiaux 
 

Feb 3 
Doug & Carmen Dixon 
June Radke 
Matthew Adair 
Cindy Cairns 
 

Feb10 
Rogan Fisher 
Lyle McCormick 
Jerry Low 
Karson,Hannah & Kyle Low                       
 

Feb 11 
David Hill 
Daryl & Nikki Erickson 
Kade Fowler 
Chris Haussecker 
 

Feb14 
Gord Otto 
Jean Taylor 
Danny Roberts 
Louis Fouillard 
 

Feb 20 
Courtney Fowler 
John Lemon 
Heather Adair 
John Skulmoski 
 

Feb 24 
Jody Boutin 
Lucille Sheane 
Barry Elwood 
Kade Fowler 
 

Just 2 games left! 

MOOSOMIN AND DISTRICT ARTS COUNCIL PRESENTS: 
 

MOTUS O: The Prisoner of Tehran 
 

Thursday, March 30, 2023 

@ 7:30pm 
 Moosomin  

Community Theatre 
 

Advance tickets:  
Adults: $20; Students: $15.  

Available at Moosomin  
Pharmasave,  
The World Spectator,  
Rocanville Pharmacy and 
Wawota Credit Union.   

 

We also accept e-transfers for advance tickets at:  moosominanddistrictartscouncil@gmail.com 
 

At-the-door Sales: Adults: $25; Students: $15   Doors open @ 6:30PM.   
Prisoner of Tehran, based on the book of the same name, is a unique collaboration between Iranian born writer/
speaker Marina Nemat and MOTUS O. This unique performance piece is a synthesis of theatre, video and storytell-
ing that swims in a landscape of movement brushing the themes of oppression, persecution, survival and most of all 
HOPE. After the Islamic Revolution of 1979, Marina was arrested at the age of sixteen and spent more than two 
years in Evin, a political prison in Tehran, where she was tortured and came very close to execution. She came to 
Canada in 1991 and has called it home ever since. Marina’s book Prisoner of Tehran has been published in 28 other 
countries and is an international bestseller. After each show a Question-and-Answer period will take place. Prisoner 
of Tehran has toured much of Canada including performances to over 10,000 high school students.  
www.motuso.com 
For further info contact Terry Grant: cell & text (306) 434 6240 or Email: terjendk@sasktel.net 

mailto:moosominanddistrictartscouncil@gmail.com
http://www.motuso.com
mailto:terjendk@sasktel.net


Maryfield Curling Club Says Thank You 
 

Maryfield Curling Club hosted their annual open 
bonspiel on February 15-19, 2023.  Sixteen teams 
participated in the spiel, travelling from Regina, 
Wapella, Moosomin, Welwyn, Virden, McAuley, 
Souris, Redvers, Cromer and Maryfield (I hope I 
didn’t miss any locations).   

Blaine Stewart and his team of Brayden Stewart, 
Derrick Hartlin and Riley Stewart captured the A 
Event with a win over the Randy O’Greysik team.  
The Kelly Kay team won the B Event; Dean Stew-
art’s team won the C Event and Nicola Erickson’s 
team won the D Event.  The bonspiel featured 4 
events with a pick-a-prize following the last draw.   
There was a great selection of prizes thanks to 
many great sponsors and funding from the bon-
spiel entry fees.   
 

Thanks to our sponsors:   
Arlington Hotel       

Cairns & Sons Refrigeration   
Canadian Energy Services           

Horizon Meats  
Cromer Valley Store         

FnF Construction Ltd.  
Four Seasons – Virden         

Penner Lumber Co. 
Home Hardware – Virden         

Viterra – Fairlight 
 Lincoln Farm Supply      

Maryfield Corner Store 
Brent Duncan – Cromer        

Lyle Adair – Souris  
Pattison Agriculture – Moosomin 

M. Clark Custom Hauling  
 

Curlers enjoyed a seasoned pork supper included 
with their bonspiel fee.  The supper was also open 
to non-curlers with 50 extras enjoying the great 
meal which included salads, baked potatoes, 

baked beans, buns and desserts.   
 

Maryfield Curling Club has been hosting bonspiels 
for approximately 110 years – thanks goes to our 
local teams as well as those that travel to make our 
bonspiel a huge success.  The work of locals in the 
kitchen, on the ice and in the bar, the donations of 
prizes and food, and the support of community as 
spectators and cheerleaders all go to ensure that the 
spiel is a success. 

Special thanks to: 

 Bryan for doing the ice 

 Jerry Low for cooking and cutting the pork. 

 David Hill for cooking the beans 

 Everyone who helped with food for the supper 
and the kitchen 

 Everyone who helped gather prizes 

 Everyone who worked the bar and kitchen    

Wanted 
 

Pictures of the Maryfield Rink over the last 50 years. 
 

We would like to do a photo slide show of the life of 
the Maryfield Rink for the Winter Family Fun Day on 
March 12.  If you have any pictures of the Maryfield 
Rink that you would share with us to use in the slide 
show, call/text Barb Swallow @ 306-646-7725.  Pic-
tures can be scanned in and emailed to Barb at 
bswallow@sasktel.net  or dropped off  at 307 Bar-
rows Street.  Pictures will be scanned in & returned.   



Rachel was the alternate for the Mackenzie Zacha-
rias team that won the 2020 World Junior Curling 
Championship.  Currently Rachel throws lead for 
the Chelsea Carey rink out of Manitoba. 
 

The ”For the Love of Curling” Youth Program spon-
sored by Curling Canada has given the students of 
Maryfield School the unique chance to learn how to 
curl as a part of their physical education program.   

Organizers of the program, Janet Lemon and Barb 
Swallow, would like to thank the staff at Maryfield 
School for adjusting their daily schedules to give 
the students a 2-hour window on each of the 4 
days.  Thanks to 
those parents who 
drove the students 
to the rink on the 
two days that were 
extremely cold.  
Thanks also to 
those who helped 
with instruction – it 
was a very suc-
cessful year and 

we look 
forward to 
working 
with the 
young 
curlers 
again 
next year. 

The Maryfield Curling In-School Program has 
wound up for its second year.  At the request of the 
school, the second year of the program was subdi-
vided into two, with four sessions in 2022-23 and 
2023-24.  Twenty-seven students from grades 3, 4 
& 5 participated in a 2-hour session in the morning 
and twenty-two students from grades 6 & 7 partici-
pated in a 2-hour session in the afternoon on four 
school days - January 12 & 30, February 2 and 16.  
While the majority of students were from Maryfield 
School, several home-schooled students took ad-
vantage of the learning opportunity as well. 
 

The sessions focused on curling delivery – slide ba-
sics, line of delivery, broom placement, weight con-
trol and sweeping techniques.  A short off-ice ses-
sion each day offered the opportunity for a snack as 
well as discussions on curling terminology, scoring 
and strategy.  The last day of the program, students 
put their skills to the test in a 2-end game following 
their snack break.  Great fun was had by all. 
 

Funding for this program is through the “For the 
Love of Curling” Youth Program, a Curling Canada 
grant.  Curling Canada allowed the second year of 
the grant to be split into two 4-session years instead 
of one 8-session year as in 2021-22.  As a result in 
the 2023-24 school year, students will again have 
access to the curling ice and knowledgeable in-
structors who can help them learn the game of curl-
ing and develop the skills for a game that can be 
enjoyed for a lifetime – one of Canada’s top sports.  
 

Instructors for the program include lead instructor, 
Barb Swallow, co-ordinator of the program, Janet 
Lemon and local curler, Randy O’Greysik.  This 
year, two special 
guest instructors 
shared their expertise 
with the young curl-
ers, local Kim Eklund 
who has had consid-
erable success in 
juniors and ladies as 
well as Rachel Erick-
son.  Rachel has also 
had great success at 
the junior and ladies’ 
level; most notably, 
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Harmony Centre Rental Rates 
 

$75.00 - If clean as found 
$100.00 if cleaning required 

$35.00 for use of sound system 
 

To rent the facility contact  
Rhonda Erickson at 306-646-2017 

SNOW PLOUGHING: 

So far this winter we have not seen many storms come 

our way, but, winter is not over. In the event we do re-

ceive a winter storm (or two), Council would like to re-

mind you that grader operators will be out after the storm 

is over to clear the main artery roads and bus routes first. 

They will move onto secondary roads, and bin yards, be-

fore finishing up the rest of the RM. If you have issues 

with a road that is blocked after a storm, please call your 

councillor.   

Please remember that the graders will not be out on the 

roads when there is 80 kms winds and blowing snow. 

Once the storm is over and visibility is good – the grad-

ers will be out working as quickly as they can. 

If you are ploughing snow yourself, please keep refrain 
from piling the snow on municipal right of ways.  
 

SUMMER STUDENT EMPLOYMENT OPPORTU-
NITIES: 
The RM Council is accepting resumes until Noon April 
12, 2023 for Summer Student applications. Detailed job 
postings are listed on our website. Those who are inter-
ested can submit their resume either in person to the RM 
office or email rm91@sasktel.net. 
 

OFFICE HOURS: 
The RM office hours are Monday to Friday from 9:00 – 

Noon, 1:00 - 5:00, unless notice is posted on the front 

door. 

 

Maryfield Auditorium  
Progressive Smokin’ Tokens Update 

 

The first draw of the next Progressive Smokin' Tokens was on February 17th. There were 59 active tokens in the 
draw drum of 300 tokens.  The 7th token out the drum belonged to Gerald and Bev Down and they won $236. Con-
gratulations Gerald and Bev! $354 of the February draw went into the Progressive Jackpot.  The March draw begins 
at $864.  The next draw is March 17th at 7:00 p.m. and can be watched live on the Maryfield Auditorium Facebook 
page.  Tokens must be activated by 5:00 Thursday, March 16th to be included in the Friday night draw. 
 

Did you know that if every one of the 300 tokens was active there would be a guaranteed winner of $3,600 at each 
draw for the remaining 11 draws with this license, and the Committee would have more than 3/4 of the money 
raised to give a much needed renovation to the exterior of the Auditorium?  Tokens can be purchased monthly for 
$20, quarterly for $60, semi-annually for $120 and the remaining 11 months for $220. Text or call Lorraine at 306-
646-7885 to purchase your token, or contact Val, Danny, Lynda or Shannon to support this much needed fundrais-
er! Thanks to everyone who has renewed, your support is appreciated! 

mailto:rm91@sasktel.net




  

 

 

 

 

 ⚫ Automotive Accessories & Installation 

⚫ Sandblasting & Refinishing  

⚫ Glass Installation                             

⚫ Collision Repair            

• All Work Guaranteed 

 We repair and/or replace automotive glass.  

Darryl Rathgeber  Ph:  306-646-2281  Cell:  306-646-7681 

 

Mondays:  Butchering 
Open Tuesday thru Friday:  8-12 & 1-5 

 

Chicken Legs:  $15.49/box 
Ground Beef:  $5.79/lb. 

 

Freezer Packs on Sale Next Month! 

 

306-646-2181  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Nacho & Lynda AgÜero 

Aerial Applications & International Aircraft Delivery 

 
Box 85                                 Nacho:   306-646-7977 
Maryfield, SK  S0G 3K0    Lynda :   306-646-7978 
CANADA          nacho@nachosflyingservice.com 

Are you looking for a colored version of the  
Maryfield Community Newsletter?   

 
Check these online sources! 

 

 www.villageofmaryfield.com    
 Maryfield District Lions Facebook page 
 www.rmofmaryfield.com, under Public Notices 

 

 

 
 
 

Grain and Dry Fertilizer Hauling 
 

Mike Clark   │  Maryfield, SK 
 

1-306-646-7710 

What is Frosty the Snowman’s favorite mode of transportation? 

A tr-ICE-cycle. 

http://www.rmofmaryfield.com



